32, Chapel St, Warwick.

9th June 1964.

Dear Member,

It is with great regret that I have to tell you that, at the A.G.M. held on the 26th May 1964, the Members who attended voted in favour of disbanding the Club. This was due mainly to the fact that the Committee felt the Club Members were not supporting the events laid on by them and that, due to the lack of support, events were being run at a loss which was seriously depleting the Club funds. Also there were not enough new members joining to help offset this loss.

As the Committee were not prepared to carry on under these conditions and as it proved impossible to form a new Committee, it was reluctantly proposed and carried that the affairs of the Club be wound up.

I personnally feel very sad that we shall not all be meeting again, as I do feel that the friendliness and general atmosphere was something certainly, in my experience, not to be found in many Motoring Clubs.

Those who have T.V.R. cars may be interested that there is a scheme afoot to start a T.V.R. register. If you are interested please contact C.R.Stanger, 4, Moordown Ave, Solihull, or go along to the Saxon Mill, Nr, Warwick, on Friday 12th June 164.

Yours sincerely,

p.p. A.Oakes-Richards.

198 Standhills Road,

Kingswinford,

Brierley Hill,

Staffs.

5th January, 1965.

Grantura Engineering Ltd., Hoo Hill Industrial Estate, Blackpool.

For the attention of Mr. K. Acheson

Dear Sirs.

## Proposed T.V.R. Owners' Club

At a meeting held in Coventry on January 5th, attended by, P. Simpson, R. Stanger, C. Schafer, N. Grainger and D. Grainger, the following resolution was passed unanimously:

That, subject to the following assurances being received from Grantura Engineering Limited:

- 1) that the manufacturers will include one years subscription to the Club in the price of every T.V.R. car sold.
- 2) that the manufacturers will forward upon the final sale of each such car a completed entry form together with the subscription to the Secretary of the Club.
- 3) that the manufacturers will support the events organised by the Club whenever possible by entering a car or sending representatives.
- 4) that the manufacturers will whenever convenient co-operate with the Committee in providing technical information, arranging visits to the works for members of the Club etc.

those present should form a Temporary Committee with the following objects:

- a) To bring into being a T.V.R. Owners Club and manage that club until such time as a properly constituted Committee is elected by a General Meeting.
- b) To enrol members at an annual subscription of £2. 2s.
- c) To prepare Draft Rules for presentation to a General Meeting of members to be held on or about June 30th, 1965, for their approval and adoption, and distribute a regular news letter.
- d) To organise regular social meetings for members.
- e) To seek R.A.C. recognition for the Club.

/......

- f) To co-operate with the manufacturers to achieve the above objects.
- g) To co-opt other members on to the Temporary Committee.

In the event of your agreeing to the above proposals the Temporary Committee will be pleased to carry out the following action:

- i) To request the Patronage of John Burton Esq. for the Club.
- ii) To obtain the maximum publicity possible from the motoring press.
- iii) To set up and staff a desk at the coming Racing Car Show for the purpose of enrolling members and making available T.V.R. insignia and literature.

We enclose a copy of the Draft Rules for your approval or proposed amendments or additions.

We now eagerly awaitly our comments to enable us to make the necessary preparations in time for the Racing Car Show.

Yours faithfully,

N. Grainger

Encl.